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APRIL 2003                 NEWSLETTER FOR FRIENDS OF THE FOOTHILL-DE ANZA COMMUNITY COLLEGES FOUNDATION ANNUAL REPORT EDITION

The Mission of the 

Foothill-De Anza 

Community Colleges

Foundation is to raise 

and invest funds to 

support the educational 

excellence of Foothill 

and De Anza colleges.
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Anonymous (3)
Robert and Lois Adams
Ralph and Kathy Adams
Dave and Joan Barram
George and Betsy Bechtel
Jody Cafferata
Larry and Juana Carter
Carole Cassidy and Dick Martin
Lawrence Crooks
Raymond Crump
Alden and Ann Danner
Art and Anne Dauer
Nicholas and Donna Dunckel
Duane and Marlene

Dunwoodie
Geoffrey and Norma Egan
Nancy Evans

Special Thanks 
to Chancellor’s Circle Members 

Y

Chancellor’s Circle Raises Almost $100,000 for Colleges’ Programs

“If not for the Chancellor’s Circle award, financial support for internships would not have been 
available this year due to state budget cuts. By covering the cost of internships for our CalWORKS 

and WORC students, we will be able to offer these students valuable work experience.”      
CURT WILLIG, DIRECTOR OCCUPATIONAL TRAINING INSTITUTE

Former Chancellor, Leo Chavez, and Delaine Eastin, former California State Super-
intendent, (both shown at left) lead the Chancellor’s Circle inaugural breakfast last
September with an interesting discussion entitled: The Vital Link: Public High Schools
and Community Colleges. The Chancellor’s Circle distributed $62,000 last fall and more
awards will be distributed this fall. 

The Chancellor’s Circle awards are a valuable funding source to the district. Annual
membership in the Chancellor’s Circle is available with a minimum unrestricted gift of
$1,000 or more. Membership benefits include an invitation to the Chancellor’s Circle

Breakfast hosted by the Chancellor, your name recognized in Foundation materials and invitations to selected cultural, art,
and athletic events at Foothill and De Anza.

“Working with student tutors last year, our faculty were able to assist more students more often, 
and more fully. That extra help meant more students learning, succeeding, and achieving their goals. 

Because of this award, we will be able to continue and expand our efforts. We express our sincerest thanks 
to the members of the Chancellor’s Circle for their contributions.”        

ELIZABETH ZOLTAN, DEAN OF BUSINESS AND SOCIAL SCIENCES, FOOTHILL COLLEGE.
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OUT OF CRISIS, OPPORTUNITIES ARISE

Our Foundation board members, Commission members, and other volunteers along with Foundation staff are deter-
mined to apply this wise philosophy during these difficult times.

While District leaders, faculty, and staff are hard at work contending with the state funding crisis, our volunteers and staff
are keeping donors and community leaders like you informed about your investment in our academic programs and fund 
development efforts. Enjoy reading about our achievements in this 2002 annual report.  A few of the highlights are:

■ The Foundation received its largest gift ever — the $4 million bequest of Dale Schoettler to provide scholarships
for physically challenged students.

■ The Foundation board founded our new Chancellor’s Circle and recruited 58 Charter Members. Thus far, we have raised 
almost $100,000 in unrestricted funds, giving the Chancellor and Presidents the additional flexibility to move quickly to 
respond to opportunities that arise. Nine programs that directly assist students with the greatest needs received funds 
in this first round.

■ The Foothill Commission raised more than $40,000 at its Summer Gala to benefit Foothill Music Theater and campus 
programs. The De Anza Commission raised more than $82,000 at A Night of Magic benefitting the new Science Center.

We thank you, our donor investors, for making a critical difference in our ability to meet the needs of our community for 
quality education and in transforming this state budget crisis into an opportunity. You enable our students to fulfill a 
lifetime of dreams.

With gratitude, 

Betsy Bechtel, Foundation Board President

Robert and Jan Fenwick
Frank and Jeanne Fischer
Demitra Georgas
Dave and Kathy Glen
Greater Bay 

Bancorp Foundation
H. I. and Sukey Grousbeck
Benjamin and Ruth

Hammett
Samuel and Janet Harding
Sandy Hay
Herman and Doris

Hijmans
Murray and Charlotte

Horton
Dale and Cheryl Howell
Jeff and Cheryl Hylton

Jim and Pat Jackson
Jon and Julie Jerome
Mel and Mady Kahn
Martha Kanter and 

Carl Brown
Robert Kieve
Steven and Michele Kirsch
Clayton Klein and Roberta

Nelson-Walker
Robert and Kathee Kraker
Gay and Bill Krause
Francis and Myla La Poll
King and Ginny Lear
Mark and Candace Leonard
Edward and Carol Lillibridge
Mary Alice Lorey
Jim and Becky Morgan

Stan and Linda Poncetta
Susan Richardson
David and Susan Rogan
Larry Rouse
Eugene and Jeannie Seelbach
Laury and Mary Smith
Darryl and Dorothy Stow
Bruce and Barbara Swenson
Mike and Kathy Torgersen
John Vasconcellos
Dr. and Mrs. R.J. Waldsmith
Dick and Carol Watts
Margaret Wozniak
Edwin and Gisela Zebroski
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Mentor’s Circle 
$1,000,000 AND ABOVE

The Morgan Family Foundation 

Estate of Dale M. Schoettler

Visionary Circle
$500,000 TO $999,999

Steven and Michele Kirsch
Foundation 

Innovator’s Circle
$100,000 TO $499,999

The Grove Foundation

Hospital Council of Northern
and Central California

Dave House Family Foundation

The Franklin and 
Catherine Johnson Foundation

The Krause Foundation

The David and 
Lucile Packard Foundation

Estate of Mary Reynen

Les and Judy Vadasz

Trustee’s Circle
$25,000 TO $99,999

The Health Trust

City of Cupertino

Peninsula Community
Foundation

Rotary Club of Cupertino Inc.

President’s Circle
$10,000 TO $24,999

Anonymous (1)

Pauline Anderson

Asset Management Company

BEA Foundation

Bruce Campbell and 
Elizabeth Campbell

City of Sunnyvale

Fran Codispoti and 
Ken Schroeder

Daimler Chrysler Corporation

eBay Foundation

Gilbane Building Company

Susan Jackson

Betty Lohman

Chris and Donna Paisley

Palo Alto Weekly Holiday Fund

Joseph and Lynn Pinto

Stephen and Kathleen Pope

Rambus, Inc.

Rotary Club of Palo Alto

The Rutter Foundation

Saal Family Foundation

San Jose Mercury News 

Holiday Wishbook Readers

Bruce and Barbara Swenson

John and Virginia Swensson

Tosa Foundation

Varian Medical Systems

John and Rosemary Young

Fellowship Society 
$5,000 TO $9,999

Anonymous (3)

Ralph and Kathy Adams

Adams Foundation

Barbara Allen

Applied Materials, Inc.

Aspect Communications

J.W. Bagley Foundation

Paul and Melonie Brophy

The Clorox Company
Foundations

Community Foundation 
Silicon Valley

Lawrence Crooks

Robert and Jan Fenwick

Kenneth Fong

Greater Bay Trust Company

Grosvenor California Limited

Tom and Eleane Hall

Benjamin and Ruth Hammett

Jeff and Elizabeth Hanhausen

Hanson Permanente Cement

Homestead Technologies

Martha Kanter and Carl Brown

Rick and Liz Kniss

Stan and Elsa Leopard

Palo Alto Medical Foundation

Al and Phyllis Rutner

Ed and Jane Seaman

Selavy Foundation

John Swensson

Norman and Antonia Tu 

Educator’s Society
$1,000 TO $4,999

Anonymous (3)
Robert and Lois Adams

Affymetrix, Inc.
Janice and Ulrich Aldag

C. Donald and Sally Allen
American Bamboo Society

Andreini & Company
Steven and Suzie Andrews

Bank of Los Altos
Charles and Susan Barker

Ned and Jimi Barnholt
Dave and Joan Barram

James Bellew
Joel and Fran Bion

Robert and Sue Boniface
Business Builders
Peter Carpenter

Larry and Juana Carter
Cell Genesys, Inc.

Doug and Sue Chance
Chin Ley Chang

Comerica Bank-California
Ray Crump

Daimer Chrysler
De Anza College Faculty Senate

De Anza Kiwanis
De Anza Student Body
Frank and Susan Dean

Klaus Dehn
Driscoll Family Fund

Duane and Marlene Dunwoodie
El Camino Hospital

Geoffrey and Norma Egan
Nancy Evans

Frank and Jeanne Fischer
FODARA

Foothill Academic Senate
Richard Frederick

Genencor International, Inc.
Demitra Georgas

Good Samaritan Hospital
Frank Greene and 

Carolyn Wilkins-Greene
Robert and Marion Grimm

Grousbeck Family Foundation
Guzik Foundation

Hall Kinion
Barbara L. Hamilton

Jane Heckman
Bruce Henderson

Herman and Doris Hijmans
Frederick and Sheila Hoar

Gordon Holler
Jeff and Cheryl Hylton

Barbara and Dan S. Illowsky
Iranian Federated Womens Club

Jim and Pat Jackson
Mady and Mel Kahn
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Cynthia Kaufman

Robert Kieve

David and Janet Kline

John and Lisa Kohler

Robert and Kathee Kraker

Hsing and Margaret Kung

Francis La Poll

La Societe des 40 et 8

Louis Lamit

Edward and Miriam Landesman

Mark Laubach

Hank and Marcia Lawson

Mark and Candace Leonard

Dick and Sue Levy

Stephen Lewis

Susan Lofelmaker

J.M. Long Foundation

Mary Alice Lorey

Los Altos Garbage Company

Richard and Ellen Lowenthal

Eric Lutkin

Orrin and Carolyn Mahoney

Clifford Maurer

Richard Mellinger

Eugene and Penelope Midlock

Mrs. Albert Moorman

Dean and LaVon Morton

Armand and Eliane Neukermans

Northern Trust Bank

O'Connor Hospital

Pathways Home Health and Hospice

Nancy Pedot

Kathy Plum

Radiological Association of Sacramento

S. David Ramsey, Jr.

Brenda Rhodes

Susan Richardson

David M. Richoux

David and Susan Rogan

Ronald and Marlene Ross

Larry Rouse

Rudolph and Sletten Inc.

Safeway, Inc.

San Jose Medical Center

Steven Mann and Edmund Sacks

Scott Lewis Machinery, Inc.

Eugene and Jeannie Seelbach

Sente Group, Inc.

Sequoia Health Services

Paul Setzoil

Severns Family Foundation

Sheet Metal Workers Int. Association

Singer Family Fund

Boyd and Jill Smith

David Smith

Laury and Mary Smith

Frank and Sylvia Soler

State Compensation 
Insurance Fund

Darryl and Dorothy Stow

Bob and Fran Swenson

The Torrez Family

US Tennis Association 

Northern California

Wakerly Family Foundation

James and Linda Walker

Dick and Carol Watts

West Coast Contractors, Inc.

Garth and Margaret Wilson

Gary and Heather Wimmer

Buford and Anita Winn

Woodside-Atherton Garden Club

Margaret Wozniak

Randall Yamamoto

William and Jacqueline Yee

Edwin and Gisela Zebroski

Scholar’s List
$500 TO $999

Arts Council Silicon Valley
Stephen Barton

George and Betsy Bechtel
Richard and Maxine Beck

Cordelia Bishop
Mike and Sue Brandy

California Mineral 
Education Foundation

Charles Cantwell
Malkah and Donald Carothers

Richard Martin and Carole Cassidy
Laura Chase
Luisa Claeys

CLCA Women's Auxiliary

Earl T. Cohen

Randy Condon

Cupertino Men's Service Club

Rena DeHart

Domus Aurea, Inc.

Emily Edsell

Leonard and Shirley Ely

Ray and Thelma Epstein

Stanley and Linda Fischman

Gary Fisher

Foothill Garden Club

Foothill-De Anza Faculty Association

Diana Foss

Fremont Union High 

Schools Foundation

Jim and Charlene Geers

Sue Goodin

Glenn and Karyn Gramling

Barry and Irene Grenier

Robert and Jacqueline Griffin

Robert and Barbara Gustafson

Samuel and Janet Harding

Mary Grace Harris

MaryLou and Fred Heslet

Sylvia Hooks

Lenore Horowitz

Murray and Charlotte Horton

Dale and Cheryl Howell

Sidney and Doni Hubbard

Gregory Hyde

Louis and Letha Jeanpierre

Jon and Julie Jerome

Jack and Virginia Kavanaugh

Scott Kimble

The Family Wealth Consulting Group

Cynthia Lee

Emily Leisy

Edward and Carol Louise Lillibridge

George and Ann Limbach

Deveda Littauer

Anthony and Lindy Lopez

Lockheed Martin 

Matching Gift Program

Randy and Mary-Jo Lomax

John McBirney, D.D.S.

Rick and Angela McConnell

J. A. and Helen McCullough

Shannon McEntee

Michele McInaney

Vinod and Mina Mehta

Stan and Sharon Meresman

William Michelle, Jr.

Judy C. Miner

Models of Hope, Inc.

Fariba Nejat

Bruce and Doris Nelson

Laura Ness

New York Life Insurance Company

Michaelyn Park

James Pooley and 

Laura-Jean Anderson

Thomas Predovich

Tony and Lydia Pugliese

Ann Rando

Bill and Carolyn Reller

Eddie and Joyce Reynolds

Jo Ann Heidi Roizen

Howard Rosenthal

Dr. William J. Rutter

William Rutter

Richard and Katharine Schlosberg, III

Kevin Schuchmann

Rupinder and Niki Sekhon

Raymond and Terri Silva

Somekh Family Foundation

Laurence Spitters

St. Louise Cancer Care Center, Inc.

Maria Starr

Dorothy Stauffer

Edmund Stoermer

Chinin Tana

James and Emily Thurber, Jr.

Mike and Kathy Torgersen

Nola Torres

Sain-Zee Ueng

Linda Ullah

Raymond and Lynn Warneck

Richard and Mickey Wheat

Jolaine and Jack Woodson

Steve Wozniak

David Young

William True

"I am
 reall

y proud of being a De Anza College 

nursing student. This gift re
presen

ts an
 

incentive to work harder an
d to maintain and 

to improve my knowledge and acad
emic rec

ord.

Thank you for helping me make my dream
s 

come tru
e."   

NURSING STUDENT, KAIDER SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENT

he generous gifts from individuals, corporations, and foundations for calendar year 2002 provided 

scholarships, equipment and program support to students and faculty at Foothill and De Anza. 

Although space limits allow us to list only gifts of $100 and above, we extend our heartfelt appreciation

to all donors. Great care has been taken in the preparation of this list. If errors or omissions are found,

please call the Foundation office at 650/949-6230.
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Dean’s L ist  $100 to $499

Anonymous (7)  ■  Christine Abbott  ■  Vaughn W. Abbott  ■  Daniela Abel  

■  Stephen and Gerri Acers  ■  Donald Ackerman  ■  C. W. Acree, Jr.  ■  Brian

Adams  ■  James Adams  ■  Adobe Matching Gift Program  ■  Roy and Helen

Adzich  ■  Valerie Ahlgren  ■  Shiro and Mae Aisawa  ■  Denie Albert  

■  Christopher Allen  ■  Jurgen Altmann  ■  Keith Alward  ■  Stephanie Amberg

■ Michelle Amirsehhi  ■  Dudley and Elaine Andersen  ■  Anne C. Anderson  

■  Kurt Anderson  ■  Phyllis Annett  ■  Ann Anthony  ■  Midori Aogaichi  

■  Margaret Apple  ■  Joanne Araki-Faulkner  ■  Yoram and Liat Ariel  

■  Valerie Armento  ■  Rick Asamoto  ■  John Atwood  ■  Automatic Controls

Engineering Corp.  ■  David and Janet Ayers  ■  Walter and Mary Babbitt  

■  Jean Bacigalupi  ■  Fredrika Bae  ■  Bailey Construction  ■  Bulent Baloglu  

■  David Barney  ■  Diane Barrager  ■  Gwen Barry  ■  Roy Batchelor  ■  Janet

Baumgartner  ■  Gregory Beattie  ■  Robert and Sue Bebb  ■  David Becker  

■  Thomas Becker  ■  David Beebe  ■  George and Annie Beers  ■  Robert and

Sarah Bell  ■  Victor Bellomo  ■  Rodd Bench  ■  Jeanne Benioff  ■  Marly

Bergerud  ■  Harry and Ida Berland  ■  Gerald and Ellie Besson  ■  Bill and Lee

Birdsey  ■  Karl Bizjak  ■  Peter and Ann Bjorklund  ■  Brian Black  ■  Maureen

Blackmer  ■  Frances Borison  ■  Christina Bostick  ■  John and Josephine

Bottini  ■  Brooks Boyd  ■  Darrel and Sandra Boyd  ■  Charles and Annette

Boyenga  ■  Jared Braiterman  ■  Richard Brenner  ■  Patrick and Elizabeth

Bresnan  ■  Terra Brett  ■  Leona Bronstein  ■  Arthur Brookman  ■  Bernice

Brown  ■  David Brown  ■  Kevin Brown  ■  Norman Brown  ■  Omaria Brown  

■  Patricia Brown  ■  Theresa Brown  ■  Martin Browne  ■  Dennis and Susan

Bruch  ■  Mike and Marge Bruno  ■  Schott and Francine Brunson  ■  Jo

Buchanan-Couch  ■  Boo and Gretchen Bue  ■  Fred Buelow  ■  Robert and

Beverly Bulmore  ■  Jean Burke  ■  Larry Burke and Susan Cafarelli  ■  Edwin

Burling  ■  Roger and Joelle Burnell  ■  Mark Burns  ■  Judith Burrill  ■  Clark

and Linda Burton  ■  Cadence Design Systems, Inc.  ■  Eleanor Cameron  

■  Cameron Campbell  ■  Larualon Campbell  ■  Philip Campbell  ■  Nancy

Canter  ■  Richard and Shirley Cantu  ■  Cristina Cantu-Diaz  ■  Kenneth Capps

■  Louis Caputo  ■  Gerald Cargile  ■  Valerie Carlos  ■  Susan Carrie  ■  Jane

Carswell  ■  Joe and Bobbie Carter  ■  Kenneth Carter  ■  Catherine Casey  

■  Maureen Cassingham  ■  Cindy Castillo  ■  Mary Chafe  ■  Steven Chafe  

■  Wallace Chafe  ■  Alison Chaiken  ■  Carsten Champlin  ■  Michael and

Barbara Chang  ■  Clint Chaplin  ■  Roger Chapman  ■  Jim and Julia Charnes  

■  Rowland and Dawn Chase  ■  Dolores Chasuk  ■  Leo and Judy Chavez  

■  Allan Chen  ■  Baldwin Cheng  ■  Paul Chesler  ■  Roberta Chesler  ■  Chris

and Jean Ching  ■  Benedict and Louisa Choy  ■  James Churma  ■  Nancy

Ciaranello  ■  Cisco Foundation  ■  Keith and Harriett Clark  ■  Judith Clavijo  

■  Cleary Consultants, Inc.  ■  Harry and Jean Coblentz  ■  Jerry and Sharon

Cole  ■  Roger Cole  ■  Steven Cole  ■  Kenneth and Caretha Coleman  ■  Todd

and Lisa Collart  ■  Walter and Beverly Colquhoun  ■  Community College

League of California  ■  Christopher Condit  ■  Eleanor Connolly  ■  Mary P.

Conway  ■  Jordan Cookman  ■  Don and Juanita Cordero  ■  John Cordoza  

■  Patricia Cornely  ■  Michael Corr  ■  Roger Costa  ■  Elaine Couch  ■  Clint

and Shelby Cox  ■  Janet Craig  ■  Jody Craig  ■  Charles L. Crampton  ■  William

Cranor  ■  Harlan Crowder  ■  Ann Cuny  ■  Cupertino Capital  ■  Cupertino Odd

Fellows Lodge 70  ■  Nancy D'Alessandro  ■  Nancy Daptilio  ■  Art and Anne

Dauer  ■  Margaret Daul  ■  Jean Davidson   ■  Niel and Nancy Davidson  

■  Robert and Marybelle Davies  ■  Herbert and Donne Davis  ■  Paula Davis  

■  Dexter and Jean Dawes  ■  Bob and Ann De Busk  ■  Glenn Deak  ■  Roger

Dearth  ■  Martin and Judy Deggeller  ■  Ross Dehovitz  ■  Gary DeJulio  

■  Charles Despres  ■  Ruthellen Dickinson  ■  Leslie Dill  ■  Ferenc Dobronyi  

■  Ofer and Noa Doitel  ■  Al Dominguez  ■  Patrick and Cynthia Dowling  

■  Frederick Drain  ■  Bill and Phyllis Draper  ■  Nancy Drapkin  ■  Greg Druehl

■  Frederick and Faith Duhring  ■  Brian Dunstan  ■  Albert and Virginia Dutra

■  Frances Edwards  ■  Dollie Eger  ■  Myrna Ehrlich  ■  El Camino Radiologists

■  Linda and Jerome Elkind  ■  Dennis Elliott  ■  Eli Ellsworth  ■  Jane Enright  

■  Christina Espinosa-Pieb  ■  Tom Ewing  ■  Dorothy Fadiman  ■  William

Failkosky  ■  Beatrice Fanning  ■  Nancy Faresveit  ■  Jennifer Farnham  

■  Guy and Virginia Farthing  ■  Seth Fearey  ■  Arthur and MaryBeth Feather  

■  Anita Fei  ■  James Feng  ■  Chris Ferejohn  ■  Elodia Fernandez  ■  Joseph

and Judy Field  ■  Thomas and Nancy Fiene  ■  Del and Susan Fillmore  

■  Stephen Fischer and Rosemary Occhiogrosso  ■  Ruth Anne Fish  ■  Ed and

Auriol Flavell  ■  John Fletcher  ■  Mary Florsheim  ■  Richard and Wilda Flower

■  Herbert and Bernadine Fong  ■  John and Cynthia Ford  ■  Lynn Forester  

■  John and Sylvia Fortun  ■  Gregory A. Fowler  ■  Michael Fredrich  ■  Richard

Freeman  ■  Michael Froncek  ■  Virginia Fruin  ■  Ivan and Judith Fucilla  

■  James and Patricia Fuller  ■  Tom Fussy  ■  Anne Gaillard  ■  Crystal Gamage

■  Steven Gann  ■  Rex and Rita Gardiner  ■  Eric Gardner  ■  Edward Gaynor  

■  Carmelita Geraci  ■  Dianne Gershuny and Ken Kaye  ■  John and Terry

Giannetto  ■  Eric and Barbara Gilbertson  ■  Candy Glass  ■  Alec and Anne

Glover  ■  Peter Godfrey-Smith  ■  Roger Godin  ■  Howard and Carolin Goldman

■  Ed Gomez  ■  Patrick Goodman  ■  May Goodreau  ■  Susan Goodrich  ■  Eric

Goodwin  ■  Judith Gordon  ■  Steve and Debi Gordon  ■  Michael Gough  ■  Kim

and Susan Graham  ■  Kurt Gravenhorst  ■  Nick and Mary Graves  ■  David Gray  

■  Robert Gray  ■  Gloria Greenberg  ■  Thomas Greene  ■  Flora Greenhoot   

■  Joe Grenier  ■  Daniel Gross  ■  Robert Gunn  ■  Donna J. Gustafson  

■  Charles Haas  ■  Martine Habib  ■  John Hagel  ■  Haight Street Amoeba,

Inc.  ■  Dexter and Carol Hake  ■  Robert and Jane Hall  ■  Andrew Halprin  

■  Lew and Anne Ham  ■  Douglas Hambley  ■  Mark and Joanne Hames  

■  J. Kern Hamilton  ■  Michael Hamilton  ■  Roma Hammel  ■  William and

Kathleen Hammerson  ■  Michael Hammes  ■  Judy Hannemann  ■  Ann

Hansen  ■  Glenn Hansen  ■  Chuck Harper  ■  Kenneth Harper  ■  David Harris

■  Gary Harris  ■  Kip Harris  ■  B.R. Hart  ■  Patricia Hassel  ■  Lawrence

Haussler  ■  Lynne Haynes-Tucker  ■  Hazel Hawkins Memorial Hospital  

■  HDR Communications  ■  Jerry Hearn  ■  Ellen Heilig-Pille  ■  Helen Helson  

■  Larry and Amber Henninger  ■  Earl and Ann Hennings  ■  James Heslin  

■  Richard Hester  ■  Kenneth Hetzel  ■  Hewlett Packard Financial Services

Center  ■  Judy and Cliff Higgerson  ■  David Hinojosa   ■  Suzanne Hnilo  

■  Nicole Hoefer  ■  Ed Hoffman and Dolly Sandoval  ■  Tim Hoffman  

■  W.M. Hoffman  ■  Ann Hogle  ■  Brian and Rene Hollins  ■  Thad Hollock  

■  Bill Holloway  ■  Eleanor Holt  ■  Michael Holt  ■  Kappi Hommert  ■  Ruth

Honig  ■  Cookie Hoover  ■  Sally Hopkins  ■  Andy and Dolores Hospodor  

■  Dana House  ■  Charles Houser and Ruth Powers Yaffe  ■  James and Anne

Howard  ■  Catherine Hrycyk  ■  Beatrice Hubbard  ■  Margaret Huebschen  

■  Kurt Hueg  ■  David Hultgren  ■  Lorraine Hultquist  ■  Truly Hunter  

■  J. Richard and Etty Huynen  ■  Darlene R. Ikeya  ■  Estelle

Incociati  ■  Michael and Diana Irvin  

■  Sue Irvine  ■ Michael Ivers  

■ Thomas Izu  

■  Jackson and Abdalah  ■  Mike and Christine James  ■  W.R. Jansen  

■  Robert and Joyce Jeckell  ■  Paul Jeniak  ■  Paul and Jeanne Jensen  

■  Edward and Joan Johnson  ■  Gail Johnson  ■  Gerald Johnson  ■  Georgeanna

Johnson  ■  Phil Johnson  ■  Johnson & Johnson  ■  Anne Johnston  ■  Donna Jones-

Dulin  ■  Kenneth and Lindsay Joye  ■  Edward and Barbara Juhl  ■  Carl Jukkola  

■  Kaderlan Family LTD  ■  Mike and Martha Kahn  ■  Kaiser Permanente  

■  Melanie Kakalec  ■  Joyce Kakinami  ■  Mike and LaDonna Kaku   ■  Daniel

and Rory Kaplan  ■  Eithne Karski  ■  Catherine Katz  ■  Robert and Arlene

Katzive  ■  James Keats  ■  Carolyn Keen  ■  David Keene  ■  Jonathon

and Mary Kelley  ■  Susan Kemp  ■  Mary Kermode  ■  Chuck Kilian  

■  Benjamin Kimura  ■  Stan Schrier and Barbara Klein  

■  Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Klinke  ■  David and Jeannie Klint

■  Deanna Knickerbocker  ■  Brianne Kodakari  ■  Christoper

Kogelnik  ■  Robert Komas  ■  Matthew Kora  ■  Arthur and Carolyn

Kornberg  ■  Allen Kossow  ■  Thomas Kracaw  ■  Sharie Kumaishi  

■  Shaula Kumaishi  ■  Peter and Sue La Tourette  ■  Kevin Lahey  

■  Theresa Laita  ■  Niki Lamb  ■  J.N. Lambert  ■  Karl Lammeyer  ■  Elizabeth

Landergren  ■  Drew and Jane Lanza  ■  Robert and Susan Larson  ■  Donald and

Jackie Lathrop  ■  Richard Lathrop  ■  William and Magda Lattin  ■  Roy and

Penelope Lave  ■  Brian Lavelle  ■  Isabelle Laxague  ■  Nicol Lea  ■  James Le Beau

■  King and Ginny Lear  ■  Randall Leasure  ■  Cynthia Lee  ■  Nancy S. Lee  

■  Elsie Lee-Floyd  ■  Daniel Leeming  ■  Leonard Group  ■  William and Elaine

LePage  ■  Ronald and Anne Leskinen  ■  Wayne and Tina Levenfeld  ■  Alex Lewin

■  Steve Librande  ■  Victor and Karen Limongelli  ■  Charles and Ilona Lindauer  

■  William Lindke  ■  Thomas Liner  ■  Roy Lohr  ■  Tina Low  ■  Lee Lung  ■  Brad

and Twinkie Lyman  ■  Gail Lyons  ■  Robin Lyssenko  ■  John and Inna MacDougall

■  Lois Machado  ■  Claudine Mack  ■  Kathryn MacLaury  ■  Madsen Family

Foundation  ■  Brian Maft  ■  Mark Magee  ■  Patrick and Mala Magill  ■  Terrance

and Carroll Marie Maguire  ■  Michael and Gertrude Mahoney  ■  Janet Major  

■  Christine Mangiameli  ■  Jay Manley  ■  Elinora Mantovani  ■  Joe and Carol

Marchi  ■  Jess and Pamela Marino  ■  Letha Martin  ■  David and Candice

Maruyama  ■  John and Mary Mason  ■  Mike Massee  ■  Jim and Diane Mathios  

■  John Matosich  ■  Jim and Joanne Matthews  ■  William May, Jr.  ■  Alfred J. Mayle

■  Heather McAuley  ■  Margaret McAvity  ■  Karen McBride  ■  Carl McCandless  

■  Ellen and Pat McCarthy  ■  Jim McCarthy  ■  Kristen McCarthy  ■  Robert and

Patricia McCarthy  ■  Frank McConnell  ■  Robert and Joan McCowan  ■  Mary

McCready  ■  Deborah McCreary  ■  Gary McCue and Louise Wong  ■  Brian

McCune and Darlene Vian  ■  Sarah McCurdy  ■  Stacy McKenna  ■  Vincent and

Roberta McKenna  ■  Gregory McKimmie  ■  Bert McMahon, III  ■  Colin McMaster

■  Brian McNally  ■  Marty McNamara  ■  William McSweeney  ■  MaryLouise

Meckler  ■  Carl Mehl  ■  Sam and Joann Meredith  ■  Beverly Merrill  ■  Bill Michel

■  Andrew and Pamela Miller, III  ■  Walter Warren Mills, M.D  ■  David and Lynn

Mitchell  ■  Harry Mitchell  ■  Richard and Gloria Mitchell  ■  Russ Moeller  

■  Shannon Moffat  ■  Jeff Mogul  ■  Kenneth Molay  ■  Bonny Montgomery  

■  Wayne Montoya  ■  Lloyd Moore  ■  Margaret Moore  ■  Jean and Barbara Mordo

■  William Morgan  ■  Davina Morgan-Witts  ■  Ryoko Moribe  ■  Marc Morris  

■  Joost and Kristien Mortelmans  ■  Robin Mulgannon   ■  Jason Munkres  

■  Charles and Judy Munnerlyn  ■  James Murphy  ■  James Murphy  ■  Bob and

Kathy Nellis  ■  Greg Nelson  ■  Marie Nemec  ■  Charles and Deborah Newman  

■  Diana Nicholus   ■  Hans Niklowitz  ■  Roxana Norville  ■  Alan Nu  ■  Barbara

Ann Nunes  ■  Frank Nunez  ■  Margaret Obenour  ■  Terri O'Connor  ■  Bud and

Ann Oliver  ■  Alfred and Yvonne Onodera  ■  Kayoko Onozuka  ■  David Harold

Oppenheimer  ■  Mark Otewalt  ■  Gregory Ott  ■  Judy Ott  ■  Marguerite Ott  

■  Nancy Ozard  ■  Brian and Molly Paaso  ■  Roberta Pabst  ■  Cynthia Palacio  

■  Palo Alto Medical Foundation Camino Division  ■  Leslie Pantling  ■  Kumud

Parekh  ■  Gerry and Carol Parker  ■  William Parker  ■  Gary and Rebecca Parks  

■  Joanne Passotti  ■  David Pasta  ■  Lori Patterson  ■  Mary Patterson  ■  Gary and

Marilyn Patton  ■  Peter and Carol Pavlina  ■  Stephen Perich  ■  N. C. and Elsa

Pering  ■  Kent Peterson  ■  Barbara Pforzheimer  ■  Julie Phillips  ■  Jeff Pierson  

■  Pipevine Incorporated  ■  Marc Pittman   ■  Ethan Port  ■  Brian Potter  

■  Charles and Betty Pow  ■  Ruth Powell  ■  Gary and Beverley Principal  ■  Paul

Protter  ■  Joyce Quinn  ■  Joseph and Nancy Ragey  ■  Walt Rau  ■  Herbert and

Margie Rauch  ■  Chris and Anne Ream  ■  Dave Reaves  ■  Rebozzi Construction  

■  Bob and Pat Reed  ■  Glen and Rebecca Reed  ■  John and Jane Reed  ■  Kelly Reed

■  Phil and Theresa Remaker  ■  Mark Reynolds  ■  Jeff Rhyason  ■  Barbara L.

Richmond  ■  Megan Riese  ■  Margaret Riley  ■  Robert and Amy Rivera  ■  Enrique

Riveros-Schafer  ■  Allen Roark  ■  Laura Roberts  ■  Frederika Robinson  ■  Cecilia

Rodrigues  ■  Ben Rodriguez  ■  Richard and Hannelore Romney  ■  Renato

Rosaldo, Jr.  ■  Eric Rose  ■  Susan Rosenberg  ■  Rachel Ross  ■  Devora Rossman  

■  Elaine Rotty  ■  Robert and Carolyn Rutherford  ■  Robert and Peggy Rutner  

■  Cindy Rutter  ■  Sheila Sabbag  ■  James Saix  ■  Danny Salah  ■  W. Ferrell and

Page Sanders  ■  San Jose State University Foundation  ■  Matthew and Angela

Sanders  ■  Santa Clara & San Benito Counties Building Council  ■  Barbara Harris

Saxton  ■  Edward and Nancy Scarff  ■  Alice Schlum  ■  Robert Schnittgrund  

■  Walter and Charlene Scholey  ■  Charles Schulz  ■  Jayne Schwartz  ■  Gail

Schwettman  ■  David Scott  ■  Bonnie Raye Senko  ■  Valerie Sermon  ■  Frances

Seward  ■  Audry Shafer  ■  Thomas Shannon, Jr.  ■  Bill and Kathy Sharpe  

■  Mary Shaw  ■  Paul Sheard  ■  Julia Shelby  ■  Christopher Sheppard  

■  Stephanie Sherman  ■  James Shively  ■  Stefanos Sidropoulos  ■  Silicon Valley

Pharmacy  ■  Joe and Mary Simitian  ■  Richard and Patricia Simko  ■  Paul

Simoncic  ■  Paul Simpson  ■  Doug and Wendy Sinton  ■  William and Ann

Slautterback  ■  Arynn Smith  ■  Dixie Smith  ■  Gregory and Janet Smith  

■  Gregory and Marilyn Smith  ■  Sonia and Kevin Smith  ■  Robert and Aileen

Smithwick  ■  Yash and Barbara Snider  ■  Franklin and Diane Snow  ■  Esther

Sobel  ■  Kyle Sofman  ■  Solitude Wines  ■  Robert and Ruth South  ■  Trudi Souza

■  Ronald Spiker  ■  Tom Spindler  ■  Carmelo Spinella  ■  James Springgate  

■  Stable Network  ■  Stanford Hospital & Clinics  ■  George and Leanne Stanley  

■  Susan Stann  ■  Robert and Doris Jane Starankovic  ■  Isaac and Madeline Stein

■  Alan Steiner  ■  Oren and Robin Stern  ■  Judith Stevens  ■  Eunice M. Stillger  

■  Bonnie Stone  ■  Greg Stovall  ■  Diane Stow  ■  Mark and Kristin Sullivan  

■  Lemuel and Ursula Summey  ■  Summit National Bank  ■  Sharon Sunico  

■  Sunnyvale Realty  ■  Earl and Paula Sutton  ■  Judith M. Sweet  ■  Mr. and Mrs.

Donald Sweet  ■  Nancy Symons  ■  Terry and Nancy Tadlock  ■  Elizabeth Taft  

■  Akira Tana and Marjorie Fujiki   ■  William and Sandra Tandler  ■  Patricia Tani  

■  Anne Rose Taylor  ■  Claire Taylor  ■  Stuart Taylor  ■  James Terrell  ■  Teresa

Thesken  ■  Jan Thiele  ■  Chris Thielen  ■  Louise Thomas  ■  Mathew Thomas  

■  Zelda Thomas  ■  Elizabeth Thompson  ■  Jennifer Thompson  ■  John Thornton

■  John and Yoshiko Togashi  ■  Dan Tomporek  ■  Al and Nancy J. Traficanti  

■  Michael Trainor  ■  Charlie and Marsha Trimble  ■  TRW Foundation  ■  Deanne

Tucker  ■  Paul Tucker  ■  Mike and Ellen Turbow   ■  Charlotte and Harry Turner  

■  Mary Tusa  ■  Allen and Marcia Tusting  ■  Scott Tytlik  ■  Its and Marian Uenaka

■  Jerry and Kathryn Underdal  ■  United Properties  ■  Lida Urbanek  ■  Valley Oil

Company  ■  Eugene and Mary Van Tamelen  ■  Michael Van Vleet  ■  Elizabeth

Vance  ■  Joseph and Ruth Varnadore  ■  Firozeh Vasseghi  ■  Mary Louis Vivanco  

■  Louise Wade  ■  Susie Waits  ■  Douglas Walkeapaa  ■  Barbara B. Walker  

■  Debbie Walker  ■  Joseph Walter  ■  Rhoda Wang  ■  Mark Wartenberg  ■  Vera

Wasser  ■  Masao and Eleanor Watanabe  ■  Jack Wedgewood  ■  Lona Weed  

■  Paul and Barbara Weiss  ■  Cindy Welker  ■  G T Wells  ■  Marsha Wells  ■  Gary

Wesley  ■  Bruce Whitaker  ■  Edward and Patricia White  ■  Dennis and Penny

Whittaker  ■  Marguerite Wilbur  ■  Lawrence and Judy William  ■  Mark Williams

■  Robert and Carolyn Williams  ■  Nanette Willis  ■  James and Patti Wilmore  

■  Sarah Wilson  ■  Charles and Jean Wirth  ■  Jerry and Susan Witherspoon  

■  Janelle Wolf  ■  Betty Wong  ■  Bill Wood  ■  Richard Wright  ■  Robert S. Wu  

■  Vincent Yammarino  ■  Bill and Edel Young  ■  Cary and Marie Young  ■  Bob and

Helen Yuill  ■  Robert Zager  ■  Andrew and Sandie Zander  ■  Nancy Zaro  

■  Barbara Zeitman Olsen  ■  Mike Zelinski  ■  Mary Lou Zoglin  ■  Arnold M. Zwicky  

■  Elizabeth Zwicky

"I am honored to be a recipient of this scholarship

award that will enable me to attend Berkeley in 

the fall to pursue a degree in history. I am proud 

to be a Foothill alum and will always remember 

your thoughtfulness."  

"Returning to school as a single parent is

challenging. I hope in the years to come 

I will be able to make contributions to 

help students lik
e myself pursue their 

educational goals.  

DENTAL HYGIENE STUDENT, KAIDER SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENT.

CLASS
OF 2002, HONORS

SCHOLAR
SCHOLARSHIP

RECIPIENT.

THE FOLLOWING DONORS GAVE $100 OR MORE

IN MEMORY OR IN HONOR OF THEIR LOVED ONES

In Honor of Jean and Charles Andrews:

Steven and Suzi Andrews

In Honor of Alice Arnold:

Howard and Carolin Goldman

In Honor of George Campbell:

Steven and Suzi Andrews

In Memory of Norma Chesler:

Paul and Roberta Chesler

In Memory of Pete Christiansen:

Valley Oil Company

In Honor of Klaus Dehn:

Gerald and Ellie Besson
Mike and Sue Brandy

Martha Kanter and Carl Brown
Klaus Dehn

Christina Espinosa-Pieb
Sylvia Hooks

Ben Rodriguez
John Swensson
Rhoda Wang

In Honor of Maurice Dunbar and Greg Druehl:

John Swensson

In Memory of Helen Lorraine Gaynor

Edward Gaynor

In Memory of Keith Goodin

Sue Goodin

In Memory of Sanford A. Harris

Mary Grace Harris

In Memory of Jaqueline Hayes-Fields

Charles Cantwell
Willie Frieson
Harlisa Hamp

Charlie McKellar

In Memory of Patty Hennings

Anne C. Anderson
Leona Bronstein

Deanna Knickerbocker

In Honor of Lorraine Hultquist

Steven and Suzie Andrews

In Memory of Patricia Johnson

Gerald Johnson

In Honor of Laura Karst

David Beebe

In Honor of William Krause

Eddie and Joyce Reynolds

In Honor of Judy Miner

Steven and Suzie Andrews
William Rutter

In Memory of Chadwick S. Okamoto

Rick Asamoto
Joyce Kakinami

Vinod and Mina Mehta
Alfred and Yvonne Onodera

In Memory of Erica Paige

Margaret Huebschen

In Memory of Joseph Francis Rando

Roma Hammel
Brian and Molly Paaso

In Memory of J.P. Riley

Margaret Riley

In Memory of Stephanie Rivera

Robert and Amy Rivera

In Memory of Marilyn Rosenthal

Howard Rosenthal

In Memory of Seth Stauffer

Lockheed Martin
Dorothy Stauffer

In Memory of Samantha Swensson

Susan Lofelmaker
John Swensson

John and Virginia Swensson

In Memory of Jim Symons

Nancy Symons

In Honor of Irene Wong

Steven and Suzie Andrews
Community Foundation Silicon Valley

In Honor of Karen Yamamoto

Randall Yamamoto
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96-97
$4,023,644

97-98
$5,014,338

98-99
$5,733,265

99-00
$6,889,463

00-01
$10,076,222

CHART INDICATING FOOTHILL-DE ANZA FUND BALANCES FISCAL YEARS 1995 - 2002

■ Adobe Systems, Inc.  ■ Ahlgren Vineyard

■ Alotta's Deli-Cafe'  ■ Amici Cellars ■ Phil Auger  

■ Henry Bankhead ■ Bargetto Winery ■ Bella Mia

■ Blue Pheasant  ■ Bombay Oven ■ Timothy Bui  

■ Calla  ■ Canton Delights Seafood Restaurant  

■ Chalone Wine Foundation ■ Chordiant Software  

■ Cinnabar Vineyards and Winery   ■ Coda Enterprises, Inc.  

■ Cupertino Fire Station ■ Cupertino Library Foundation  

■ Cypress Hotel ■ David Bruce Winery  

■ De Anza Commission   ■ Deep Cliff Golf Course  

■ Double Tree Hotel, Monterey   ■ Allan F. Douglas  

■ Electroglas, Inc. ■ Equinox Winery   ■ Filoli  

■ Florentine Restaurant Cupertino ■ French Cellar  

■ James and Deborah Graber ■ Emilio Guglielmo Winery

■ Larry Gullman ■ Tom Haworth ■ Doug and Nina Healy  

■ Helios  ■ Hobee's   ■ Ivy Trellis ■ Bill Jarvis

■ Jocco's Restaurant   ■ Bob Johannssen   ■ Alex Johnson  

■ Richard and Linda Knock   ■ La Concha Spa Salon

■ Don L'Allier ■ Nicol Lea   ■ Cynthia Lee ■ LogoMark

■ J. Lohr Winery   ■ Loren Tayerle Wines

■ Mandarin Gourmet   ■ Masa's Sushi Japanese Cuisine

■ MDS Pharma Services  ■ Microsoft  ■ Ming's Restaurant

■ John Mitchell  ■ Myrna Mitchell ■ Christian Molick  

■ Gyudmed Monastery ■ Jesus Mora ■ Nijiya Market  

■ Nilou Day Spa   ■ Outback Steakhouse ■ Page Mill Winery   

■ Dorothy C. Papp   ■ Pavia Day Spa ■ Pezzella's Villa Napoli  

■ Jerold Phelps  ■ Philips Semiconductors ■ Picchetti Winery

■ Pioneer Hotel and Gambling Hall ■ PostX  

■ Rational University ■ Red Pepper

■ Ridge Vineyards & Winery ■ River Run Vintners

■ Roche Biosciences ■ Rosalie Ross   ■ Harry and Carol Saal   

■ Sagent   ■ Santa Clara Computer Recycling Center  

■ Santa Teresa Golf Club   ■ Savannah-Chanelle Vineyards  

■ Hastings Schmidt   ■ Scientific Software, Inc.  

■ Frank Shen   ■ Karen Webb ■ Storrs Winery   

■ Theatre Works  ■ Anthony Thompson   ■ Joseph Vrabel  

■ Mickey Wheat  ■ John Wright  ■ Z Restaurant

I N K I N D G I F T S

S T A T E B U D G E T A N D H O W Y O U C A N H E L P

DD

Did you know?
☛ The major source of community college funding is not through tuition fees but through 

an allocation from the state of California’s general fund and state property taxes.

☛ Student fee increases for the community college system can only be mandated by the state   

and return to the state general fund - not to Foothill - De Anza.

☛ Comprised of 108 colleges, the California Community Colleges system serves more than 2,900,000 

students and represents the largest system of higher education in the world.

☛ The Governor’s proposed budget provides additional funds to the University of California and  

California State University systems – which can increase and retain fees on their own – while  

proposing severe cuts to community colleges.

☛ The Governor’s proposed budget includes $1 billion in cuts to 108 California Community Colleges.

☛ The Foothill-De Anza district faces a $20.7 million shortfall and additional cuts.

☛ Fee increases will deny access to as many as 200,000 students in the California Community 

Colleges system.

☛ Our Interim Chancellor and both Presidents have been meeting with our legislators and community

leaders at the state level to seek support to maintain student access and success.

☛ Nevertheless, Foothill-De Anza campuses will welcome 40,000 students next year.

What you can do.
☛ Make a financial commitment to the FHDA Foundation to keep our programs and services strong. 

☛ Tell your legislator how these cuts can effect our community.

☛ Learn more about the Foothill-De Anza Community College District. Go to www.deanza.edu or 

www.foothill.edu to find out about the wide variety of activities, opportunities and services 

the colleges provide.

☛ For more information on the state budget crisis go to www.ccleague.org.

What do you say to our elected officials?
☛ Community colleges are willing to take cuts but not in disproportion to other entities like 

UC, CSU and K-12.

☛ Student fee increases and budget cuts will restrict access for students. Budget cuts hurt those who 

need us the most. The proposed cuts will deny access to disabled students, the working poor, those 

seeking retraining from layoff and first-time college students.  Students will walk away, discouraged 

because they can’t get into the classes they need.

In 1999, the local community overwhelmingly 

supported a $248 million bond for the district to repair and renew

the colleges' facilities. Since then, we've been busy designing,

planning and remodeling. Last November, we broke ground on 

our first major building project under Measure E, De Anza's new

Science Center, slated for completion in spring 2004. Classrooms 

in the L quad are currently undergoing renovation, with the

remainder of  A quad buildings to follow. 

The renovation of the swimming pool has been completed in

time for the spring quarter. The next De Anza buildings to break

ground will be the Kirsch Center for Environmental Studies and

the Student and Community Services building this fall. 

At Foothill, renovation of faculty offices and several classrooms

and labs in fine arts,biology/health, computer science, social 

science and language arts is almost complete. Parking lots 2 and 

3 have been enlarged, repaved and given new lighting.

Planning is well underway for the Lower Campus Complex and

the new Campus Center. Landscaping around the new Krause

Center for Innovation is scheduled to begin in the spring, with 

renovations to the physical education facilities and stadium to

start in the fall.

A
Foothill -De Anza Community Colleges Foundation 

Balance Sheet Fiscal Year 01/02

ASSETS June 30, 2002 June 30, 2001

Cash and cash equivalents 11,168,305 5,563,736
General investment 4,440,629 5,096,902
Accounts receivable 57,671 144,655
Prepaid expenses 250 4,680

Total Assets 15,666,855 10,809,972

LIABILITIES AND FUND BALANCE

California History Center Fund 54,158 51,020
Accounts payable 237,907 205,226
Accrued accounts payable 701,112 477,504

Total Liabilities 993,177 733,750

Fund Balance:
Designated Funds

District 740,598 1,669,178
Foothill College 3,178,841 2,930,323
De Anza College 3,026,232 1,952,706

Total Designated Funds 6,945,671 6,552,207

Endowment Funds

District 4,532,424 2,339,476
Foothill College 56,351 58,091
De Anza College 3,139,232 1,126,448

Total Endowment 7,728,007 3,524,015

TOTAL FUND BALANCE 14,673,678 10,076,222

Total liabilities and fund balance 15,666,855 10,809,972

01-02
$14,373,678
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“A NIGHT OF MAGIC” 

hree hundred friends of De Anza spent the evening 

of October 26th supporting the college by socializing, wine tasting, 

bidding on auction items, honoring four outstanding scientists; 

Dr. Arthur Kornberg, Dr. Jane Shaw, Dr. Bill Rutter and Dr. Ken Fong,

and listening to Ridge winemaker, Paul Draper. The event raised more

than $80,000 for De Anza's new Science Center. “A Night of Magic”

has become a wonderful way to inform the community about the 

extraordinary teaching and learning opportunities we provide to our 

students, despite the low level of funding we receive from the state," 

said Dr. Martha Kanter, president of De Anza College.

WHERE DID THE REVENUE GO? 

In late November, a ground-breaking ceremony was held on the   

site of the new building, the first major project to be built under  

voter supported Measure E. The new Science Center will provide 

exciting instructional space for the chemistry and biology classes 

and serve as a gateway for allied health and nursing careers. With faculty 

offices, classrooms, a 100-seat auditorium, an outdoor classroom and 

a learning resource center where any De Anza student can self-teach in

biology or chemistry, the Center will be a state-of-the-art addition to the campus. The tentative date for occupancy

of the building is spring 2004. The new building will have a LEED (Leadership in Energy and Environmental

Design) certification because of the attention to detail in energy consumption and the use of recycled materials.

A Little Bit of Venice on November 15th!  

Wine tasting will again be a feature of the evening with twelve California wineries pouring
their favorite vintages. Jeff Morgan, Wine Spectator’s former West
Coast Editor, cookbook, wine maker and wine educator, will
speak on the fundamentals of wine tasting. This year,
the goal is the raise funds to furnish and equip the
new Mathematics, Physical Sciences, and
Engineering Center to open in Spring 2005. The
Center will be an unparalleled technology-inten-
sive laboratory environment with 120 high-end
computers loaded with tutorial, CAD/CAM and
other sophisticated software to serve our students’
academic needs. “We have such a great community
and are so blessed with many talented people who make
our dreams for our students come true,” said De Anza com-
missioner Nicol Lea, co-chair for the event. For more information or
to reserve your table, please call the Foundation office at 650/949-6231.

FOOTHILL’S THIRD ANNUAL SUMMER GALA
Building on its past success, the Foothill Commission holds its third annual Summer Benefit Gala on 
the Foothill Campus, Saturday July 26. The festivities will feature an elegant alfresco dinner around 
the Library Courtyard fountain, a small live auction, theatre notes and a theatre performance of the 
Broadway musical favorite “Guys and Dolls”. This wonderful selection of singable tunes, originally 

produced by Frank Loesser, became the fifth longest-running musical of the Fifties.  
“The evening is a real treat!” says event chair Ginny Lear.

Last year the Gala raised $40,000 for College programs: support of the Foothill Musical Theatre, 
the Krause Center for Innovation technology-training scholarship program, EOPS/CARE Holiday event 

and the academic Honors program. This year it will support the Foothill Musical Theatre and 
several other student programs reduced through budget cutbacks.

Individual tickets: $150   Angel Sponsor Tables: $2500. 
Any gift over $75 is tax deductible. For reservations and information please call 

the FHDA Foundation at: 650.949.6231.

above: Event Co-Chair Lynn Pinto with her husband Joe
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above left to right: Math Instructor Barbara Illowsky and 

Chemistry Instructor David Gray with Event Co-Chair 

Nicol Lea and Jack Harris

Fundraising Event News

above: College dignitaries at De Anza's Science Center 

ground-breaking ceremony

Save the date for the 10th annual 5
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"I am overwhelmed! This sc
holarship is m

ore

than incentive, it is 
in part w

hy I w
ill b

e able

to continue. In addition to working, I wanted

to volunteer as a physica
l therapy aide to 

gather extra experience for my future 

profession. The financial relief provided by

this sc
holarship allows me to do so."  

PHYSICAL THERAPY STUDENT, GROVE SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENT.

“The Grove Foundation has been funding 
scholarships for career oriented students at Foothill 
and De Anza colleges since 1992. Andy and Eva
Grove are strongly committed to support and honor
young people who have a specific career goal. The
scholarships are meant to enable the students to
achieve a career that is both satisfying and finan-
cially rewarding”.  

In a recent interview, Eva Grove said “Too often
our society and our schools focus only on the four-
year college education. We believe that this is not
the only answer. We believe that for many, it may
actually be the wrong answer. Some careers are
better achieved by a focused two-year or shorter
course of study. And some students cannot afford
to stay out of the work force for four and more
years. We seek to serve students that fit in one of
these groups.” 

Eva added, “Foothill and De Anza colleges provide 
excellent educational programs for students who
wish to obtain a marketable skill within one or two
years. We like to support high quality educational
opportunities that will prepare students for a job
directly from community college.” 

Since 1992, the foundation has provided more
than 70 students with scholarships. Grove Scholars
are promising Foothill or De Anza students with
focused career objectives. “We appreciate the scope
and quality of programs available,” said Eva.
Scholarships have been given to students in nurs-
ing, automotive repair, computer repair, network
administration, dental hygiene, biotechnology and
radiology. “Technicians serve a vital role in a pro-
ductive society,” said Eva. “It is often the technician
who is critical to the success of a project. We value
what Foothill and De Anza offer to students, making
it possible for them to climb career ladders in their
chosen profession.”

EVA GROVE
AND THE GROVE FOUNDATION

sav
e t

he 
dat

e!
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calendar of events
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FOOTHILL-DEANZAFOUNDATION

12345 El Monte Road 
Los Altos Hills, CA  94022

RETURNSERVICEREQUESTED

Mary Mason PRESIDENT

Judith Moss VICE PRESIDENT

Paul Fong
Andrea Leiderman
Edward “Sandy” Hay
Deanna Stewart 
DE ANZA STUDENT TRUSTEE

Sarah Wiehe 
FOOTHILL STUDENT TRUSTEE

Lois A. Callahan
INTERIM CHANCELLOR,
FOOTHILL-DE ANZA CCD

Bernadine Chuck Fong, Ph.D.
PRESIDENT, FOOTHILL COLLEGE

Martha Kanter, Ed.D.
PRESIDENT, DE ANZA COLLEGE

Betsy Bechtel PRESIDENT

Art Dauer VICE PRESIDENT

David Rogan TREASURER

L. Gay Krause SECRETARY

Steve Acers 
Joan Barram
Ann Danner
Firooz Ghaffari
David Glen
Cheryl Howell
Julie Jerome
Francis La Poll
Nicol Lea
Barbara Zeitman Olsen
Frances Seward
Kathy Torgersen

THE FOUNDATION STAFF

Cheryl Hylton ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR

Phone: 650.949.6232  email: hyltoncheryl@fhda.edu

Robin Lyssenko ASSISTANT DEVELOPMENT OFFICER

Phone: 650.949.6233  email: lattalyssenkorobin@fhda.edu

Tracy Moeller ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT
Phone: 650.949.6230  email: moellertracy@fhda.edu

Jane Reed EVENTS CONSULTANT

Phone: 650.949.6231  email: jreed@fhda.edu

FOOTHILL-DE ANZA

COMMUNITY COLLEGE

DISTRICT

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

FOOTHILL-DE ANZA

COMMUNITY COLLEGES

FOUNDATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
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WE’RE HERE TO SERVE YOU

UPCOMING EVENTS

MAY

6 - FOOTHILL PRESIDENT’S TEA

FOR FODARA MEMBERS. 

De Anza’s President’s tea soon to follow

Information: 650.949.6230  

14 - FOOTHILL SCHOLARSHIP

AWARDS CEREMONY

Information: 650.949.6233  

JULY

26 - MID-SUMMER GALA

Foothill Commission’s mid-summer 

benefit musical featuring Foothill Theatre’s

production of “Guys & Dolls”.  

Information: 650.949.6231

SEPTEMBER

25 - 3RD ANNUAL PLANNED

GIVING SEMINAR

To be held at The Los Altos Country Club.  

Information: 650.949.6230

NOVEMBER

15 - A NIGHT OF MAGIC

Information: 650.949.6231

LOOKING FOR A RATE
OF RETURN BETTER

THAN YOUR PLUMMETING CD?

TYPICAL CD RATE CURRENT ANNUITY RATE*

* Rate varies baased on age and circumstances.

6.7% 

3%

B E N E F I T S

● Rates are guaranteed for life   
● Tax-free income and a tax deduction 

● Opportunity to support the students and programs 
of Foothill and De Anza colleges.

For more information or for results tailored especially 
for you, call the Foundation at 650/949-6232.

* For 70 year old donor.

YOU CAN SUPPORT OUR STUDENTS IN
MORE WAYS THAN YOU THINK.

▲ Register your credit cards with escrip.com, shop at 
your favorite local stores, and we receive a donation of 
2-10% of your purchase amount automatically.

▲ Shop online through schoolpop.com. Register as a 
Foothill-De Anza Foundation supporter and each time  
you make a purchase using schoolpop.com as your   
portal, we receive a rebate.

▲ Donate your vehicle, boat, motorcycle or RV. We handle 
the paperwork and you get a nice tax deduction.

▲ Donate appreciated securities. Your tax benefit is based  
on the fair market value at transfer. You pay no capital  
gains taxes on the stock’s appreciated value.

▲ Establish a scholarship in honor or in memory of a   
loved one. We welcome your inquiry and will help you   
tailor the scholarship to address your special wishes.

▲ For the someone special who has everything - make    
a gift in their name. The person you honor will receive 
notification of your gift.

▲ Make a planned gift. Perpetuate your commitment to edu- 
cation by including Foothill-De Anza in your estate plan.

▲ And of course, you can also make a cash, check or 
credit card gift!

B

FOOTHILL-DE ANZA FOUNDATION

Send Your 
Car toCollege!

Donate Your Gently
Used Car, Truck, 

RV or Boat. 

Eliminate the hassles 
of selling it yourself.

The Foothill-De Anza 
Community Colleges 
Foundation arranges 
pickup & paperwork.

You'll receive a letter of 
tax deductibility & the 
great feeling that comes 

from supporting our 
students & programs! 

Call 650.949.6230 today
or email us at:

foundation@fhda.edu
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